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Submissions Comment Officer Comment Recommendation 

1. Public Both supported and objected. 
 
Regrettably I find that I have to support the demolition of the 
old Uniting Church. 
 
Personally, I would’ve liked to have seen it relocated. 
It would have made a lovely feature along the walkway 
around Yarling Brook and added another part of our local 
history for tourists and future generations to see how 
pioneers lives were lived. 
 
 
I believe the current state of the building is beyond repair and 
somewhat a danger during our wild winds and storms. 
 
I do have some suggestions that will help keep some of the 
history of the church. They are as follows: 
 

 Commemorative plaque – on the verge in front of 
current site. 
 
 
 

 Urge to have as many photographs taken of the 
church, as it stands today and during demolition, for 
our historical records. 

 

 Salvage anything that can be salvaged, the pressed 
tin, the timber, window frames etc. These could then 
be turned into artwork, perhaps some around the 
heritage trail, others within buildings around the 
community. 

Noted. 
 
Noted. 
 
 
Relocation would be expensive, 
risky and result in a decrease in 
authenticity. 
 
 
 
 
The danger of the current state of 
the building has been recognised 
on site visits. 
 
 
 
A commemorative plaque is a 
suitable solution. 
 
 
 
This is an important step in 
ensuring the heritage of the 
building is recorded. 
 
Donation of materials will be up to 
the applicant/owner. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
No change. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Demolition of the building will 
solve this issue. 
 
 
 
 
It is recommended that the 
Shire install a plaque. Not to 
be included in any planning 
conditions. 
 
Photography of the building to 
be included in the planning 
conditions. 
 
Donations from the 
applicant/owner will be 
welcomed by the Shire. No 
condition imposed. 
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 A sign made with an image of the church and a brief 
history. Perhaps a window frame could be used to 
frame such a sign. 

 
 
 

 I think there is an old oak cupboard inside, this could 
be donated to a community group or building in the 
Shire. 

 
A commemorative plaque is a 
suitable solution and an image of 
the church as well as a brief 
description would be beneficial 
and valid inclusions. 
 
Donation of materials will be up to 
the applicant/owner. 

 
It is recommended that the 
Shire install a plaque. Not to 
be included in any planning 
conditions. 
 
 
Donations from the 
applicant/owner will be 
welcomed by the Shire. No 
condition imposed. 

2. Department 
of 
Communities 

Supported. 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 27/05/2020 requesting a 
submission on the proposed demolition of a heritage listed 
building – the former Uniting Church at Lot 12 (31) Henry 
Street, Wickepin. Communities has reviewed the 
documentation on the proposal and has no objections. 

Noted. 
 
Noted. 

 

 


